> Sent: April 9, 2012 11:33 AM

> To: BoardSec

> Subject: EB-2011-0319
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>  

> 

>  

> 

>  

> 

> Ontaro Energy Board

> 

> P.O. Box 2319

> 

> 27th Floor

> 

> 2300 Younge Street

> 

> Toronto ON M4P 1E4

> 

>  

> 

> Attention: Board Secretary

> 

>  

> 

>  

> 

> File Number:  EB-2011-0319

> 

>  

> 

> Dear Board Members:

> 

>  

> 

>  

> 

> I am writing in regards to the Notice Of Application and Hearing for an

> Electricity Distribution Rate Change by the Espanola Regional Hydro

> Distributuion Corporation (EB-2011-0319) that was advertised in the

> Espanola Monitor on April 4, 2012.  The plan to increase the delivery

> charges beginning May 1, 2012 is not fair to the consumers and clients of

> Espanola Hydro as most of us have seen increase in Hydro rates over the

> last couple of years due to smart meters and other regulatory changes.  We

> also are still paying off the Debt Retirement Charge which adds up to an

> increase of $180 per year. Will this ever be paid off and when will this

> debt retirement charge be taken off our bills.  I have heard that the debt

> has been paid off but we continue  to have this charge added to the bill ..

> .. enough is enough. 

> 

>  

> 

> I went into the Revenue Requirement Work Form that was in the Boards

> website under the case number and using my past months energy usage 

> 2217kWh) the work form estimated.that my Delivery charge will increase from

> $65.98 to $89.99 which is an increase of $24.01 per month.  This is an

> increase of 36% to the delivery charge or 9.8% to my total Electric charges

>   This is a huge increase to our monthly bill that will effect all

> consumers of electricity in the area and increase our cost to approx. $250

> to $300 per year.  The newspaper ad refers to 

> 

> 800 kWh per month with an increase of $15.41 per month but anyone using

> Hydro for heating will be using double and triple that amount in the winter

> time.

> 

>  

> 

> The newspaper ad also states that "The proposed changes to the Delivery

> charges are separate from other potential changes to the electricity bills,

> which are not affected by this application".  This sounds like other

> increases will be happening in the future which will also raise our

> electricity bills making it very expensive to heat our homes.

> 

>  

> 

> Most people don't mind and acknowledge that small increases happen over

> time but an increase of 9.8% all at once to our electric bills is

> unacceptable.

> 

>  

> 

> When reviewing Espanola Hydro's application please take this into

> consideration and deny this increase to the Delivery charges.

> 

>  

> 

>  

> 

> Thank You 

> 

>  

> 

> 

> 
